Betty Portera
118 St. Rose Avenue
St. Rose, LA 70087

March 29, 2018

Mr. Dick Gibbs

Chairman

St. Charles Parish Council
Post Office Box 302
Hahnville, LA 70057

Dear Councilman Gibbs,

| have been honored to serve as a member of the Board of Commissioners of St. Charles Parish Hospital
since January 3, 1983. Over the past thirty five years | have had the privilege to work with some of the
most dedicated board members, administrators, doctors, nurses, technicians, office staff, EMT’s,
paramedics, kitchen staff, housekeeping staff, all persons truly dedicated to doing the best job they can
for the people of St. Charles Parish. 1 am so proud to have been a part of the tremendous growth of the
Hospital and expansion of its services to provide quality health care in our Parish.

I have always given one hundred percent to my duties as a Board Member to attend meetings and
participate in hospital events; however recent health issues have prevented me from continuing to serve
at that level. As much as | have enjoyed this public service, | know my time on the Board has come to an
end and | must allow someone else to assume this position to continue the good works of the Hospital.

Therefore, due to health reasons, | hereby resign as a member of the Board of Commissioners of
Hospital Service District No. 1 of the Parish of St. Charles effective May 7, 2018.

| want to thank all of the Parish President’s and Parish Council members that have supported St. Charles
Parish Hospital and allowed me to serve our parish for the past thirty five years as a Board member. |
have truly enjoyed working with each of you to make St. Charles Parish Hospital a facility that we can all

be proud to call “our hospital”.

Sincerely,

Betty Port'eraZ é , (%A/



